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CHRISTMAS PROGRAMME 2014/15
SATURDAY 20TH DECEMBER
CHRISTMAS SHOW JUMPING COMPETITION at Muirmill organised by Wum Dodds and David Scott 
MONDAY 29TH DECEMBER
IT’S A KNOCKOUT at Muirmill Equestrian Centre.  Games on foot 1.30-3.30pm.  All ages, friends and parents welcome!  £2 per person
FRIDAY 2ND JANUARY
GAMES TASTER DAY at Muirmill from 11-1pm.   There will be no charge.   It is open to everyone except experienced senior games riders, who are welcome to help on foot. If you have a friend who is interested, but is not a PC member, please bring them along.   Please email John Nairn john.nairn@btinternet.com or phone 01290-550920 if you wish to come.

SUNDAY 4TH JANUARY 
DAY RALLY at Morris Equestrian Centre. Tuition on flat work, jumping and horse and pony care. Cafe will be open all day. £15 charge per member. Fill in slip on last page.   Ride times will be emailed to you or by phoning Organiser Jill Sherrie 01292 591881 or 07504053753.   
MONDAY 9TH FEBRUARY
DAY RALLY at Morris Equestrian Centre. Rally will be split into rides at different times. Tuition on flat work, jumping and horse and pony care. Cafe will be open all day.  £15 charge per member.  Fill in rally slip on last page.  Organiser Jill Sherrie 01292 591881.

 SUNDAY 1st MARCH
TEAM SHOW JUMPING COMPETITION at Muirmill Equestrian Centre.   Wum Dodds and David Scott will be organising the teams for Eglinton.
 
GAMES TRAINING starts at Muirmill on Tuesday 20thJanuary 2015 7.00-8.30pm until the clocks change and everyone is welcome to come. 
SLIPS MUST BE RECEIVED 1 WEEK BEFORE THE RALLY OR YOU WILL NOT BE 
ALLOWED TO ATTEND.
D.C’S WORD
Following another wet winter, the early summer weather improved and two very successful junior and senior camps went ahead.   Guest instructors joined Jill, Heather and our well known regulars.   Senior numbers were slightly down, which enabled an advanced junior ride to join the senior camp, but we still had a junior waiting list.
The Area Dressage and Eventing were blessed with fine weather and a new layout using Aly`s “Boswells Coach House”, with a marquee, proved a great success.   Many thanks to all of you who helped or competed.
It was so successful that we have been asked to do it again in 2015!
A week later Wum and David ran Eglinton’s Pre Area SJ competition to give our competitors a warm up before the Area SJ at Ingliston.
At the games Zone our Senior A team won, their prize to compete at the Horse of The Year Show at the NEC Birmingham (the first time for seven years).
Our young Junior A team also had success, qualifying for the PC Championships at Cholmondeley Castle, Cheshire.  At the Championships as they warmed up for the final they said they would hate to finish last.  For such a young team they had a great afternoon, finishing tenth, and were well pleased.
In the Area Tetrathlon, Harris Ritchie and our junior girls team qualified for the Tetrathlon Championships at Bishop Burton.  Harris had also qualified for the PC Championships but alas her horse was unable to travel.   Christopher Liechti and Michael Craig were selected to represent Great Britain for the International Tetrathlon Exchange in Australia.
At HOYS, the Eglinton came second in the “warmup competition” and in the Prince Philip Cup won both the Saturday sessions to get into the final night on the Sunday.  There was an army of supporters from all over Scotland chanting Eggy Eggy Eggy Oi Oi Oi…….the atmosphere at HOYS is something else, especially when Eglinton are competing.
As autumn came, so did the start of the winter team SJ competitions.   We ran ours at Morris EC and again a big thank you to all who helped make it successful.
If you would like to try mounted games there will be a “games on foot” (without ponies) and a “games taster day” where you can bring your ponies and have a go.

Games training will begin at Muirmill on Tuesday 20th January 7.00 to 8.30pm and you will be very welcome to come along.   There is a small charge to pay for the hire of the venue but all games instruction is given free.  Ring John on 01290-550920 (pm) or email john.nairn101@btinternet.com if you fancy joining in.
Dressage and Eventing:   Assessor - Aly Boswell (01290 551517) alyboswell@aol.com 
Coordinators: Open & Intermediate Christine Jamieson christine@jconst.com   (01563 830818)                     Juniors & Novice Emma Stewart emma@worldbookingservice.com (01505 850340)

 
Show Jumping:  Trainer - Wum Dodds.

Coordinators......David & Janie Scott 07863 174582 janiescott50@aol.com 
Games     Trainers  Senior A  John Nairn john.mairn101@btinternet.com, Junior A Lynn Cunningham lynncunningham85@yahoo.co.uk, Junior B  May Wylie may.wylie@talktalk.net 
Tetrathlon  Coordinator.....Kirsty Craig   01292 440584.  <thecraigfamily1@btinternet.com>

CAMP will be on 27th June – 1stJuly in 2015.
Area Dates for 2015  Area Games Newton St Boswells (Lauderdale PC) Date to be confirmed, Games Zone Doune 12th July.   Area Show Jumping L & R Ingliston date to be confirmed.   Area Tetrathlon Barskimming 20th /21st July.  Area Dressage 14th July Auchinleck EHPC, Area Eventing 15th July Auchinleck EHPC.
Pony Club Championships 21/25th August Cholmondeley Castle Cheshire. The Novice Championships will be held at Cholmondeley Castle with the Intermediate and Open for the first time next year.  Tetrathlon Championships 13/16th August Bishop Burton.

Remember:  To take part in Area competitions, you must have rejoined by 31st. Jan. 2015 and both you and your mount must have attended three rallies since July 2014 (camp counts as one).   Always take your 2015 membership card to rallies and get it signed.
    Martyn Pawson
NOTICES
Mounted Games (an outline)
 A Pony Club Mounted Games Team consists of 5 members.
       Junior team PC 10yrs and under on 1st January      Senior team PC 11yrs to 14yrs on 1st January
The more people we have at training the more teams we can have, so come along and have some fun.   Brilliant way to improve your child’s balance, confidence and team spirit.   We are always pleased to see new faces.  There is a very minimal charge for Games Training as the Trainers are not paid.   This can be as little as £7 when indoors and free when outdoors.  We are looking for both juniors & seniors
Mounted Games Calendar
20th January  Training starts up indoors.                                                                                      
February Training continues indoors.
March  Training moves to Pony Club field at Dundonald when the clocks change.

April/May  Competitions start in earnest.   All PC members still welcome to training although TEAM members have to commit to ALL training sessions as far as possible.  Team members must also commit to ALL competition dates.                                                                                                            June Area Qualifiers for Zone.                                                                                        

July  Zone Qualifiers for HOYS (Seniors) and PC Champs (Juniors)                                      August PC Championships at Cholmondeley Castle - The ultimate goal for Junior teams.                           

September Scottish Horse of the Year Show.                                                                            

October  The Horse of the Year Show in NECC Birmingham.  The ultimate goal for Seniors.                                              
November and December  No games training.
· GAMES TRAINING will start again on Tuesday 20th January at Muirmill Equestrian 7.00-8.30pm.   It will be in the indoor arena. Come along and have a go at games.  For further information phone John Nairn 01290-550920 or email john.nairn101@btinternet.com 
· SUBSCRIPTIONS are due on the 1st January. The cost is £64 per member.  Family membership, where there are more than 2 members in one family, is charged at £160 regardless of the number of children in the family. Plus a rally levy of £10 per member, £8 per additional family member.   Please complete and send the subscription renewal form and complete the section on gift aid.

· Show Jumping tuition   Wum Dodds is arranging Show Jumping Tuition, so if you are                                interested please contact David Scott 01560 321140 email janiescott50@aol.com or eglintonshowjumping@gmail.com    
· EVENTING TRAINING   Aly Boswell has been training Junior, Novice and Intermediate Teams, so if you are interested please phone Christine Jamieson 01563-830818.
· TETRATHLON is a really super event and it would be great to be able to put more teams forward in the future so, please, anyone wanting a go, looking for advice or requiring shooting practice, contact Kirsty Craig 01292 440584 or thecraigfamily1@btinternet.com.   There is a minimum age of 8 years. Schedules for competitions are available on the Scottish Tetrathlon website www.tetrathlon.org.uk.   
· EGLINTON PC SWEATSHIRTS, POLO SHIRTS AND RUGBY SHIRTS, etc., can be pre       ordered, contact Isobel Kerr 01560-484442 email iskproperties@yahoo.co.uk     Do order early.
WHO’S WHO 2014/2015
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Martyn Pawson 
01560-322609 
martyn.pawson@gmail.com
Assistant D.C.


Aly Boswell
01290-551517
alyboswell@aol.com
Treasurer
             George Williamson  01560 322594  george@mortgageadvicebrokerage.co.uk 
Secretary


Anne Pawson
01560-322609
anne.pawson@gmail.com
Membership Secretary

Olwyn Gaffney
01560-600102
ogaffney@share.org.uk
Committee:  Jill Sherrie (Chief Instructress 01292 591881), William Dodds (S.J. 01292-571220), David Scott (S.J. 01560-321140), John Nairn (Games 01290-550920), Frances Pearson (Road Safety 01505-850279), Kirsty Craig (Tetrathlon 01292-440584), Helen Speirs, Christine Jamieson, Karen Ritchie, Heather Newlands, Emma Stewart and Danny Wilson.
NEWS
Tetrathlon – Update – Summer 2014
Eglinton Tetrathletes have had a very busy summer! Please see the following round up of results.

Minimus Regional – Sedgefield – 14/15 June
Scottish Tetrathlon entered 8 teams across Intros (5-7), Mini Minis (8-9) and Minimus (10-11) in the Minimus Regional Competition held at Sedgefield on 14/15 June. Within that there were 11 competing from Eglinton.

Minimus Boys  Bryn Doherty  Ind 2nd Team 2nd,  Angus Ritchie  Ind 4th  Team 2nd

Minimus Girls Stephanie Craig  Ind 3rd Team 1st Best Ride, Isla Kerr Ind 9th Team 3rd, Jennifer Bell Team 7th, Claire Cunningham Team  7th.
Mini Mini – Mixed Teams  Sands Christie  Ind 8th  Team 1st, Elliot Atkinson Team 1st,  Phillipa Williamson Team  4th.
Intros  Lois Williamson  Ind 4th  Team 2nd, Piper Christie  Ind 7th Team 2nd.
Junior Regional’s – Milton Keynes – 31 May/1 June                                                                                       See report below – well done Katie!

International Exchange – 5th – 20th July – Western Australia                                                         Christopher Liechti and Michael Craig attended a selection camp in Bishop Burton during Easter where they were both selected for the UK Tetrathlon Team to take part in the International Exchange in Western Australia. During the three weeks they took part in training sessions, activities and visits that The Western Australia Pony Club had arranged. At the end of the three weeks they competed against other Tetrathletes from Australia, Ireland and USA. The UK boys team came 2nd by 20 points (out of a total of 18000), Christopher came 4th individually and Michael came 8th. Only 80 points separated 3rd – 9th. A great competition and a fantastic experience!

Area 1, Area 19 and Scottish Tetrathlon Competition – Barskimming Estates – 14/15th July                 Once again Barskimming Estates very generously offered us their cross country course to run our Area and Scottish Competition. 130 competitors took part over the fantastic course including the 80cm track specially built for us last year. The Intros and Mini Mini’s enjoyed the working hunter jumps.

Eglinton had 14 competitors entered, results as follows.

Open Girls Harris Ritchie 1st Qualified for Champs

Junior Girls Katie Ritchie 2nd  Team 1st  Qualified for Champs, Stephanie Craig 4th Team 1st Qualified for Champs, Sophie Steel 5th  Team 1st  Qualified for Champs, Amber Steel  7th  Team 1st  Qualified for Champs.
Mini Boys Bryn Doherty 2nd, Angus Ritchie 3rd.
Mini Girls Isla Kerr 6th, Claire Cunningham, Jenny Bell.
Intro  Archie McLean Tri only 4th, Fraser Doherty Tri Only 5th, Mathew Doherty Tri Only 7th,  Eilidh McLean Tri Only 8th.
Open Regional’s – 9-10th Aug – Melton Mowbray
Scottish Tetrathlon entered 3 teams, 2 Open Girls and 1 Open Boys Team.  Confusingly, two years ago this competition was altered to make it more accessible to Opens and Intermediates and the Cross Country Section was changed from 1.10m – to 1m track.  Eglinton had Christopher Liechti competing.  The Scotland Boys Team was 4th overall and Christopher won the individual competition. Well done Christopher!

UK Tetrathlon Championships – Bishop Burton – 19 – 21 August
Christopher Liechti, Open Boy and the Junior Girls Team of Katie Ritchie, Sophie Steel, Amber Steel and Stephanie Craig competed at Tet Champs.  Christopher had a great Tri and was sitting 2nd going into the 1.10m 1* Cross Country.  Unfortunately, he had a disagreement with the jump going into the woods and the jump won, leaving Christopher out of the placings this time.  Bishop Burton had prepared a fantastic 90cm track with 1* complexity for the newly organised Junior Champs, which lead to approx 45% clear rate.  To the Eglinton teams delight they had 3 clears and 1refusal/1L which put them 2nd to Beaufort Hunt.  A fantastic result for their first outing.
What’s Next     Winter Postal Shoot, Winter Triathlon Series – Aberdeen, Annan, Grangemouth1, Grangemouth2.      Indoor XC Training at Muirmill on Sun
For more information on any of the above please do not hesitate to contact Kirsty Craig thecraigfamily1@btinternet.com or look at the Scottish Tetrathlon Website www.tetrathlon.org
Winter Show Jumping Competitions
Winter already surely not. Over the last two years the show jumping squad have achieved some tremendous results but more importantly the quality of riding has shown rapid improvement and the togetherness for those who have taken part both at the competitions and the regular training has been a joy to watch.

Once again Wum has the forlorn hope and selection as always is at the discretion of the trainer.

The dates are as follows:

20th December Eglinton Christmas Show Muirmill Equestrian

31st Jan Fife Hunt Oatridge

7th Jan L&S Oatridge

1st March Eglinton Muirmill

Again we will have a Christmas show on the 20th Dec at Muirmill it was a fantastic show last year.  The dogs, the children and the parents making it a tremendous end to the year.

We also ask anyone who wishes to take part and has not yet attended one training session or who has a new ride, please arrange to attend at least one training session prior to final selection date for chosen competition/s.
Information required, riders name, riders DOB, pony/horses name, rides height, BS nominal winnings, competition availability & contact details i.e. email, mobile number (not Xmas show the schedule will be provided for individual entry).

Please email eglintonshowjumping@gmail.com if you wish to take part in the training, competition or have any queries. The web site will be updated with the competition details shortly.

Any queries please email address below
eglintonshowjumping@gmail.com
Area 19 Dressage & Event Competition
What a wonderful turn out of Eglinton Hunt members at the Area 19 dressage and event competition on Tuesday and Wednesday 8th & 9th of July, held at a very sunny Auchinleck Estate, courtesy of the Boswell family.

There were 25 Eglinton Hunt members competing on both the dressage and event days and every one was beautifully turned out and on immaculate ponies and horses. You did yourselves and Eglinton Hunt proud!

There were some terrific results and may be a few little disappointments here and there but all of you dealt well with the highs and the lows and you will all have learned from the experience and will be all the better competitors for it next year! Remember you cannot learn without making mistakes!

Many thanks to all the instructors, Caroline Paterson, Scott McClellan, Wum Dodds, Amanda Hammersley and Aly Boswell who kept you training through the spring and summer and who very kindly gave up their time, free of charge, to work you all in and give you advice and support during both days.

Thanks also to all the parents, extended families and supporters, including those who supplied helpers from other Area 19 Pony Clubs, who helped out at the event doing jobs such as building show jumping courses, stewarding, tack checking, judging, writing, running, fence judging, supplying salads & judges rolls, scoring, time keeping, supplying quad bikes etc - the list is endless! – And for their continued help and support of both you as competitors and Eglinton Hunt Pony Club. 

Thank you & well done to you all!

GAMES
HOYS Report 2014 by John Nairn Senior A Trainer

Over 200 Pony club teams Nationwide began the season ever hopeful of qualifying to compete at the biggest and best Horse Show in the UK “The Horse of the Year Show”, held at Birmingham NECC.   However, only six teams can qualify.   Eglinton Team 2014 (Calum Wylie, Neve Donaghue Natasha McKee, Georgia Brown and Heather Wylie) was one of them.

There was a lot to do after qualifying; extra training/fundraising for kit and expenses/ some further competitions at Blair Athol and SHOYS (Scottish Horse of the Year Show)/planning the logistics of the trip, etc.    At this stage Trainers are allowed to invite a Pony Club Member to come with us to HOYS as our reserve known as the “6th member”.   This is a wonderful opportunity for any child and whilst they may not be required to ride in the races (barring accident of course) there are some races they will be involved in on foot.   We invited Rhianna Marshall to join in our merry band, who of course jumped at the opportunity.

Off we set for HOYS.   For 5 days of competing from Wed 8th October to Sun 12thOctober 2014.                                                                                

Our itinerary was a hectic one:  Saturday 4th/Sunday5th we packed all the equipment required into the lorries.  The horse box Liz and I packed and drove was full with the equipment we needed to set up the team tack room at HOYS among many other things.                                                                                                             

Monday 6th      9.00am Liz and I arrive first at Birmingham (Trainers privilege!) and with assistance from Marie Brown (Georgia’s Mum) and Wallace Borland(Georgia’s Grandpa) began the first task of unloading and setting up all the wooden walls and panels and flooring that will become our tack room for the week.   In the afternoon Colin McKee (Natasha’s Dad) arrived to help and by late afternoon the Tack Room and stables were ready.   Just in time as the ponies parents and children started to arrive.
Kids and parents then set about decorating the tack room.   This is a fun event in itself, as there is a competition for presentation and tidiness of the tack room.   It was beautifully decked out in our colours, with the many good luck cards and Lucky White Heather which was presented at SHOYS and the team’s very clean and tidy looking new kit.   Also, a profile of each pony and riders characters with pictures making the place interesting and welcoming. 

Tuesday 7th   Procedure started in earnest.   Morning Rehearsal at 8.45 in the main HOYS arena…… very exciting!!    After morning training the other 5 trainers and I had a briefing with Hoys officials about the planned running of the day.

Wednesday 8th  Up at 5.00 am - this is the time the kids and I had to be up for the rest of the week as our allotted training time is 6.15am from now on.   The kids coped well and after training (while I went for my daily officials meeting) they managed to get back to bed for some much needed rest.   This is a long week, exciting and very tiring, and sleep is paramount.   This afternoon and evening saw the start of the competitions during which points were accumulated to go towards the 3D Worming Trophy presented on Thurs afternoon.

Thursday 9th up at 5.00 training, briefing; then in afternoon the final of the 3D.  This competition really let us see how very strong the teams were that we were riding against.   Delighted to say Eglinton were 2nd overall, beaten only by the Warwickshire PC.    In true Eglinton form we would really have liked to win; but there is no doubt this was a great result and most certainly gave our team a boost. 

Thursday 9th evening to Sunday afternoon. The BIG ONE starts. The Prince Philip Cup!!      8 afternoon and evening sessions leading to the Final on Sunday Night.   Points accumulate throughout the sessions with only the top 4 teams getting through to the Sunday evening BIG FINAL.   Eglinton, I am proud to say, came first in two of these sessions!  Each time earning themselves the winner’s lap of honour to the famous Horse of the Year Show music and the “Run down the centre line”.   Teams can come to HOYS for years and NEVER get to experience that feeling.

I could describe each race in each session and how each of our riders and ponies performed; but that would really go on too long.   Suffice to say I still hold each step in my mind and the strengths and weaknesses are what we will build on for next year. There were many highlights but one race in particular stands out Georgia, Heather, Natasha, Neve and Calum rode a text book Balloon race finishing almost a full arena length in front of the other teams.   Another highlight has to be Super Saturday (Natasha’s Birthday).   It seemed the entire Eglinton Pony Club had arrived in force to support us as we won our session.   The whole of the NECC was alive with the sounds of the Eglinton war cry….. EGGY!  EGGY!  EGGY! ----- Oi!  Oi!  Oi!!!!

Sunday night. Our efforts were rewarded BY SUCCESSFULLY QUALIFYING for the final!  We could NOT wish for better!!   Well to be honest winning the cup would have been good.   However, despite our team’s gallant efforts we did not win (this time).   We came a very satisfactory 4th.  None of our kids had ridden at HOYS before and two members had just moved into seniors this year.   To be ranked 4th best team in the UK?……….…Yes well done kids!!!!   
Many thanks to all who supported us!   To my wife Liz.  To the many Eglinton and other Scottish pony club branches that travelled south to support and encourage us.  To ALL who generously sponsored and donated to our fundraising.   Special mention to  Morris Equestrian Centre, First Saddlery, Jet Set Saddlery and Scottish Horse of the Year Show.

                                                       Thank you all!
                                                                John
 
We are always looking for more children to get involved in games, come along to any practice and try it out.  Everyone is welcome, with any pony.  Contact John Nairn 01290-550920.
Senior A Games Team 
Trainer John Nairn
Members:  Calum Wylie, Neve Donaghue, Natasha McKee, Georgia Brown and Heather Wylie.

Georgia and Heather, having just moved up from Juniors this year, held their own and more when competing at the faster pace of seniors.  Georgia and Heather’s commitment complimented the experience of Calum, Neve and Natasha and we saw Eglinton heading to HOYS for the first time in eight years!!  More about that in a separate report above…

The games on foot and taster day, during Christmas holidays, both went well, giving new kids an insight into PC games.  A good time was had by all.

2014 started well but with clearly lots of work to do our team trained at Morris EC on training nights till the clocks changed, when we moved outside.  Our first competition was at Lanark, which we attended with only 4 members and came 3rd.

 Next we had a longer journey to Angus, when, unfortunately, during the journey Natasha’s pony received an injury in the horsebox which turned out to be fatal.  The Donaghue family kindly allowed Natasha to ride Ralph at Angus and for the rest of the season.  All things considered, the team ran well and got the blue rosette.

A shorter run next to Crofthead, at Bishopbriggs, where this time Neve was running with the Scottish team for Windsor.  So again we ran with 4 members coming 3rd this time.

Area was next at Lauder where we came 3rd again, giving us qualification for the Zone.
Here we are at the end of May again and at Girvan for our own 2 day competition.  Blessed with excellent weather again, for the second year in a row, we ran a very successful competition where Lanark got the blue and the red rosettes followed by Eglinton.

Our next trip was the long one to Cheshire for two competitions.   The first one was at Wem near Shrewsbury, where Sir Watkins Williams Wynns PC kindly invited us to their two day competition.
It was a good competition with some strong local teams and we managed to gain the 5th spot.
After having a day off, we moved back over to Knutsford where we were also kindly invited to

compete at the Cheshire County Show. Again it was a good competition with five other teams, some of whom we were to meet again later in the season at HOYS.   Our prize was the 5th rosette again.

It was then back up the road for the Royal Highland Show on Saturday.  Running in the main arena,

Strathearn came 1st and Eglinton 2nd.
A week later, we were back over Edinburgh way at Hopetoun House, where we didn’t have one of our best runs but came 3rd.

It’s now July 12th------ a very important day---- “it’s HOYS or not to HOYS “.   The ZONE. 

Again, as you would expect, a lot of good racing ---close finishes--- points won and lost and down to the last race ----- the big sack.

Eglinton HAD to beat Strathearn--------so on the line Strathearn missed their vault and had to go back over the line to remount, giving Eglinton a good lead which they never lost ----- so it was JUMP!!   JUMP!!  JUMP!!  JUMP!!! For HOYS-------they had done it!!!!

At the friendly the following day they ran well again and got another 1st.

Our last outdoor competition of the year is up the A9 to “The Blair Horse Trials.”

Bearing in mind we were really running with four ponies, the team ran OK.

   

WELL----------- we had an eventful year--------one way or another and I can now say I really look forward to the new season, where hopefully with a committed team-------- no---------- with a committed team, we can go forward and with a lot of hard work, and even more good luck, we might get another “HOYS ticket”.
I must thank “everybody who helped and supported me” throughout the season----Including the kids-----But especially Marie, whose endless help is greatly appreciated.
                                    Thanks and hope to see you all next year.                    
John
Junior A Games Team 2014
This year’s team included:
Evie Meiklem ‘n’ Rosie

Robyn Cunningham ‘n’ Snowflake

Abbi Donaghue ‘n’ Millie

Cian McDonald ‘n’ Summer

Kiera Rankin ‘n’ Rhona

Alex McQueen ‘n’ Missy

We kicked of training in January with Robyn and Abbi remaining from last year’s team.  Cian and Alex came to join us from last year’s Junior Team B with newcomer Evie.

The team worked well in training.  There was a lot to do to get ready for the competition season, but they worked hard and were keen to learn new techniques.  

By the time our first competition arrived everyone was quite excited to go out and have a go. The first few competitions went well with Lanark being our main rivals again. There was always a friendly battle going on between the two teams about who would be racing down the centre of the arena, with the winning rosettes at the end of the day. 
Our competition at Turnberry was great fun.  Some of the junior riders went up to run with the senior B team and got a glimpse of how much faster the running is in senior competition.  It was good to have the time to get to know everyone better and make new friends.
After Turnberry, training concentrated on the Zone games. It was quite a difficult time as people had other commitments to fulfil and couldn’t always come to training. The full team weren’t able to fully come together until the morning of the Zone final.  But they practised in the morning while the seniors were competing and showed a lot of enthusiasm. 

 They were really excited when our Senior A team won and qualified for ‘Hoys’!  The rain poured down as our competition started and kept going throughout making everyone’s job harder. We had a rocky first half to the day, but all credit to the team, they never gave up and worked very hard to come back and do well in the second half of the competition.  We were all relieved when the envelope came over to say we had qualified for the Championships.

Training started for the Championships after this.  Keira came into the team to help out. There were still a few issues on people being unable to come to training, but we worked away and the riders were very excited, as some of the team had never been down to see the Championships and were eager to find out what it was all about.

Twenty four teams qualified for the junior’s games final from all over Britain. These were split into two competitions of twelve where the top six teams from each session qualifies for the Championship final and the bottom Six teams from each session goes into a runner up final.

Well we made it into the top final!  

This in itself was quite a major achievement as we were a fairly inexperienced team this year.  I felt that there was a lot of promise for the future and a good moral within the riders.  There was a genuine feeling of ‘Let’s keep trying’, giving up was never an option.

We went into the Championship final with a knowledge of ‘Whatever happens we are now one of the twelve best teams in Britain’. But was that good enough for them! No! ‘We don’t mind where we come in the final as long as we’re not twelfth’. 

They came in a very credible Tenth. Well done.

After this we had a fun day out at Blair Athol. It was good to run at a friendly competition again, the pressure was off and everyone had a good day and spent lots of money on ‘much needed’ horsey gear.

Our final competition was SHOYS.  This was held at Rowallan this year so was easier to get to.  The team ran very well on the Saturday. They showed how they have progressed throughout the season and won their session. The Sunday was a harder run and those old rivals ’Lanark’ pipped us to the post, putting us into second place. 

Evie is moving up to seniors next year. All the best.
Many thanks to all the parents, helpers that have supported the team this year. Also a special mention to everyone who brought the tea/coffee, much appreciated.
Thank you

Looking forward to next year.

Lynn Cunningham
Junior B Team Games Report 2014

What a great year for the Junior B’s

Kate, Catriona, Ryan, Morgan and Eloise

Friendlies, the Area, SHOYS Qualifier and Blair

Where qualifying for the High Road is very rare!

Feisty Kate and Suzie racing off the line

Changeovers to Catriona were mighty fine!

Catriona and Gypsy always steady and sure

Reminding us of orders all the year through!

Morgan and William what a fabulous pair

Steady and careful, finishing every race without a care!

Ryan and Starlight our anchorman, no fear

Moving onto Mouse and moving up a gear!

Eloise and Fairy kept up with the pace

Solid starters for the noisy balloon race!

SHOYS 2014! What a way to end the year

At Morris Equestrian Centre, an electric atmosphere!

A great experience for the kids, they coped so very well

A creditable 5th place, stars of the future I can tell!                                             
May Wylie
RALLY ATTENDANCE FORM
Fill in this form and send it to:  Jill Sherrie, Hunterston Farm, By Stair, Mauchline, Ayrshire KA5 5JD   You must have the form in with your cheque at least a week before the rally or you will not be allowed to attend, so do not phone Jill after this time.   If you change your mind about attending please let Jill know, by phoning or e mail jillysherrie@aol.com  

Rallies: 
Please circle if you are attending, and write names if more than one member on the form.
*For rallies with fees please indicate method of payment (please delete as appropriate)

     

 By cheque, payable to “Eglinton Pony Club”

     
         OR internet transfer, ref “CR members name”

       


  
             SC 83 2726

        


Acc no 00228151.   After you have made the payment online, please email Jill on jillysherrie@aol.com so she knows the payment has been made, and copy in George on george@mortgageadvicebrokerage.co.uk  
You must still send in this Rally Attendance Form.
Morris Rally –  Sunday 4th January 2015 - £15 per member.
Name(s) Attending: ……………………………………………………………………………

Morris Rally – Monday 9th February 2015 - £15 per member.

Name(s) Attending: ………………………………………………………………………
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